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4 May 2020 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians, 
 
Warm greetings from KCPSS! 
 
2. Thank you for journeying with us throughout the period of Full Home-Based Learning (FHBL). 

As we move into the mid-semester vacation, I write to inform you of some of the things that will 
be happening at school during that period and as we go into the new term.  
 

3. During the school vacation, the school will be providing some learning support in school for our 
graduating students from 19th May to 1st June. All other students will be given the regular 
holiday assignments. Sec 1-3 students should not return to school at all and should remain at 
home as per the current Circuit Breaker requirements.  

 
The school has been authorised to allow limited numbers of graduating students to return to 
school for face-to-face coaching by teachers on a needs basis. Remaining students will be 
provided support though online consultations.  
 

4. You will be informed separately if your child is being extended the invitation to come back to 
school for support and the measures the school will be putting in place to safeguard his/her 
well-being while in school. Safe-distancing measures will be in place with staff and students 
being required to wear masks at all times. Students should also bring their personal digital 
thermometers with them as we will have to verify their well-being before they join the teaching 
group. Parents will have the option to decline the invitation if you are not comfortable to allow 
your child to come to school. We will then do our best to provide the support online. 
 

5. The structure of Term 3 will take a new form this year with Part 1 of Term 3 happening from 
2nd June to 17th July and Part 2 from 27th July to 3rd September. Students will enjoy a mid-
term break from 20th to 26th July.  

 
6. We look forward to our students experiencing a smooth return to school on 2nd June and will 

keep you updated on changes we will be making to curriculum and assessment matters to 
compensate for losses during FHBL. The school is currently reviewing the schemes of work for 
all levels and students will be informed of the topics to be assessed at WA2, WA3 and the end-
of-year examinations. Given the disruptions we have all experienced, some topics at each 
level will not be included for the end-of-year examinations. Details of this will be communicated 
separately. 

 
7. My staff and I wish you a safe and blessed time during the up-coming vacation.  
 
Warm regards, 
 
Mrs Elsie Rajaratnam 
Principal 


